Minutes of the Faculty of the University - September 24, 1943

Mr. Peterson requested guidance from the members of the Faculty respecting the general deposit now paid by all students at the time of their first registration in any school year. He indicated that only a few students ever had any assessments made against this deposit and suggested that the work involved hardly warranted a continuance of this practice. The questions of the general deposit and other alternatives were discussed in some detail. Mr. Peterson was requested to draw up a recommendation to be submitted to the Faculty at its next meeting.

On recommendation of Dean Boyd, the petitions of Anna Laura Riley and Jane Denny were approved. Both of these students were asking to be allowed credit in Commerce 13a without taking 13b. Both petitions were approved by Dean Wiest and Professor A. J. Lawrence.

The Secretary raised a question as to the desirability of the present practice of taking the picture of each new student, pointing out the amount of expense and labor involved. He requested that members of the Faculty express themselves as to the value derived from these pictures. It appeared that all members of the Faculty thought the pictures were of sufficient value to warrant the continuance of the current practice.

Leo Shambulun Secretary

MINUTES OF THE FACULTY OF THE UNIVERSITY - October 8, 1943

The Faculty of the University met in the President's Office, Fiday, October 8, at 3 p.m. President Donovan presided. Members present were Paul P. Boyd, Alvin E. Evans, W. D. Funkhouser, Frank D. Peterson, Edward Wiest, and Leo M. Chamberlain. Assistant Dean L. J. Horlacher also attended the meeting.

The minutes of September 24 were read and approved.

The following communication from the College of Arts and Sciences was read to the Faculty and the recommendation contained therein approved:

"At its meeting on September 30, the Faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences recommended the following:

That the requirement in Basic ROTC courses be increased from four hours a week to five hours a week for the duration of the AST program. The request comes from the War Department and Colonel Brewer. No increase in quarter hours is made for the courses."

Record and the contract of the

University the first meeting of the new University Faculty scheduled for Monday, October 11. He expressed confidence in the success of the new administrative organization resulting from the work of the Committee of Fifteen and the subsequent action of the Board of Trustees. He extended his thanks to the members of the Faculty of the University for the excellent service rendered during the two years that this body has served as the policy-making agency for the University.

On motion duly made and seconded, the Faculty of the University adjourned sine die.

Jeon Komberlain